
SB 4 WELL STIMULATION TREATMENT REGULATIONS 
 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF MODIFIED TEXT  
 (Pursuant to Government Code sections 11346.8(c) and 11347.1) 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  

COMMENCING OCTOBER 9, 2014 AND ENDING OCTOBER 24, 2014 
 

Office of Administrative Law Notice File Number: Z-2013-1105-01 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the California Department of Conservation 
(Department) has made a second set of revisions to the text of the proposed regulations 
in the rulemaking action entitled SB 4 Well Stimulation Treatment Regulations, 
regarding well stimulation treatments such as hydraulic fracturing and acid matrix 
stimulation.  A public comment period on the originally proposed regulations was held 
from November 15, 2013 through January 14, 2014, pursuant to the Notice of Proposed 
Regulatory Action mailed to interested parties on and duly published in the California 
Regulatory Notice Register on November 15, 2013 (Register 2014, No. 46-Z, 
11/15/2013).  A public comment period on the first revised text of the proposed 
regulations was held from June 13, 2014 through July 28, 2014.  
 
COMMENT SUBMISSION 
Any person who wishes to submit comments regarding revisions to the proposed text of 
the regulations may do so by submitting written comments no later than 5:00 p.m. on 
October 24, 2014, by email to DOGGRRegulations@conservation.ca.gov, by 
facsimile (FAX) to (916) 324-0948, or by mail to: 
 

Department of Conservation 
ATTN: Well Stimulation Regulations 
801 K Street, MS 24-02 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

 
A copy of the second revised text is enclosed.  The second revised text of the proposed 
regulations, and other rulemaking documents, are available on the Department’s 
internet website at http://www.conservation.ca.gov/index/Pages/prpsregs.aspx, or may 
be obtained by contacting Tim Shular, Regulations Manager, by phone at (916) 322-
3080, or by mail or email at the addresses listed above.   
 
The second revisions to the proposed text of the regulations modify Sections 1761, 
1777.4, 1781, 1782, 1783, 1783.1, 1783.2, 1783.3, 1784, 1784.1, 1785, 1785.1, 1787, 
1788, and 1789.  The first revisions to the originally proposed text of the regulations 
modified Sections 1751, 1761, 1780, 1781, 1782, 1783, 1783.1, 1783.2, 1783.3, 1784, 
1784.1, 1785, 1786, 1787, 1788, and 1789, and added Sections 1777.4, 1784.2, and 
1785.1 of Title 14 of the California Code of Regulations.  The Department considers 
each of these revisions to be sufficiently related changes as defined in California Code 
of Regulations, title 14, section 42. 


